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HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

What a delight it was to return to school on Monday to see the front 

gardens a mass of purple and yellow crocuses, planted by students years 

gone by. Snowdrops are also out in their glory in the small woodland at the 

back of the school from before the holiday. 

 

The behaviour of all the girls this week in winter interform-yes they have 

been compe$ng outside- has been superb and extremely good humoured. 

Thank you also to the sports staff for organising the whole event. The girls 

le> school with many a rosy cheek! 

 

On Monday, almost a hundred students and 

staff le> for the GCSE Geography residen$al 

field trip to Norfolk. They braved the elements 

on Cromer beach but were warmed up by 

their trip to Norwich. Once more, we were 

complimented for the excellent behaviour of 

our students. This was the photograph  

Mr Gunzi sent the staff to demonstrate that 

they did actually leave the centre. 

 

Thank you to Ms Fearnley and all staff for 

giving up their $me for this trip. 

 

SCHOOL  

CALENDAR 
Spring Term 

2018  

End: Thursday 

29
th

 March 

 

Half Term 

Monday 12
th

 

February - 

Friday 16
th

 

February 

 

Thursday 22
nd

 

February 

Year 9 Parents/

Carers subject 

Evening  

4.30 –7pm 

 

Thursday 15
th

 

March  

Year 8 Parents/

Carers Subject 

Evening  

4.30 –7pm 

 

Wednesday 

28th March 

Steel Pans 40th 

Anniversary 

Concert  7pm 

 

Good Friday 

Bank Holiday 

30
th

 March  

 

Easter  

Monday  

Bank Holiday   

2
nd

 April 
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Parent Information 

  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

  

In an attempt to save time and paper, WSFG would like to keep you informed of important communica-

tion including our weekly Greensheet by using email.  Please take a moment to inform us of your 

email address, if you have not done so already, via  info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk.   

Please ensure that the school has up to date contact details.  Your email address will not be shared 

or used for any other purpose.  

Thank you.  
 

Ms N Janes       Administrative Manager 

Tuesday marked 100 years since 8.4 million people became the first 

Bri$sh women to be granted the vote. The 1918 Representa$on of 

the People Act was the culmina$on of a bi5er, heroic, and frequently 

violent campaign for equality. We will be reflec$ng on this 

achievement in assemblies, but also in other ways. On Thursday 

evening I will be joined the Council Leader Clare Coghill and other 

Waltham Forest women in a commemora$ve photograph at the 

Town Hall. Ms Kelly, our Librarian also came along, wearing her 

wonderful suffrage5e ouKit. The reason we introduced the colour 

purple into our school logo was to acknowledge the fight of women 

the world over to have equal status with men. A hundred years does 

not seem such a long $me ago and there is s$ll more to be done! 
 

A reminder for parents and carers  of Year 9 students that there is a Parent Subject 

Informa$on Evening on Thursday 22
nd

 February (4.30-7.00pm) in the week immediately 

a>er half term.  Year 9 students have been making appointments for their parents/carers 

with their subject teachers, please ask your daughter for these appointments.   
 

All parents and carers should by now have received a ballot sheet for the Parent Governor 

elec$on either by email, where email addresses have been provided to the school, or by 

post (please see le5er and a5achments on the following pages).   Please do take the $me 

to read through the statements provided by our four very strong candidates and vote for 

one person who you feel will best represent you as one of our Parent Governors.   
 

In sending out the ballot papers by email, each with an individual number, it has come to 

our no$ce that there are several parents who have not updated their email addresses on 

the school system.  As email is the main channel of communica$on with you, it is 

important that we have up to date informa$on on our system.  Please contact the school 

asap if you have recently changed your email address and not yet no$fied the school and 

you will receive the necessary form to change the informa$on we hold for you. Wishing 

you all an  excellent half term 
 

Meryl Davies 

Headteacher 
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       Year 9 Parents/Carers Subject Evening          

Thursday 22
nd

 February         

 

Your daughter will be making  appointments between 4.30 to 7pm with her  subject 

teachers for a discussion on her progress . 

  

We expect Year 9 students and their parents / carers or a family  member to a5end this 

consulta$on evening to discuss their daughter’s progress and strategies to help them 

achieve their full poten$al at  Walthamstow School for Girls. 

 

It is a crucial event as it is your daughter’s only parents’ evening this year with an oppor-

tunity to discuss her GCSE targets with subject teachers. 

We look forward to seeing you. 

  

Ms Jean Bap$ste  

Student Progress Leader, Year 9. 

Zanzibar Fund Raising  

 

Thank you so much for your con$nued support for our  

volunteering trip to Zanzibar. 

 

If you would be so kind as to do your online shopping via this  

link - this will help us to raise more money for Zanzibar that  

will go towards the whole group’s trip. 

 

There is no other cost to the customer so we’d appreciate it if you could also share 

this with friends and rela$ves. 

 

h5ps://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/wsfg18/ 

 

We’re just 6 months away and while the girls have done really well so far, we s$ll 

have a way to go to reach our target of £31 000. 

 

Many thanks, 

Ms Philippou and Ms Desbenoit 
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Origami for Mindfulness 

 

This week the girls worked collabora$vely to make an origami dodecahedron,  

using instruc$ons from a Maths Cra> Group in New Zealand: 

 

www.mathscra>nz.org 

 

Lena, Cerika, Maahirah and Rose 

made the 30 modules and Vicke  

constructed the model. 

 

New members are very welcome to 

join a>er half term. 

 

Ms Robinson 

Challenge Coordinator 
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 BETT Show Trip  

 

WSFG was invited to a5end the BETT show 

this year. This came about due to an ex-

ci$ng new app that the maths department 

was selected to trial on behalf of Learning 

By Ques$ons. At the BETT show, (a huge 

trade show where all the latest and great-

est technological  developments in educa-

$on are show cased), WSFG students were 

tasked with demonstra$ng the app. 

 

 

Seven students, Julia  (7W), Maria  (7F), Gwen 

(7F), Emily (7S), Paula  (8G), Alishba (8G), Zahra 

(8W), Mr Salmon and myself made the journey to 

the Excel Centre  Ms Davies sent us on our way 

and set the girls the challenge of bringing inter-

es$ng, fun and free goodies back. The girls really 

took this challenge to heart. By day’s end we had 

50 plus pens, mouse pads, stress balls, sweets, 

chocolates, show bags and a bike bell.  

Alas the free T Shirts alluded us. 

The demonstra$on itself was very well re-

ceived by the public and the organisers 

alike. The girls were a credit to WSFG in the 

confidence they showed and their willing-

ness to get involved and explain their  

learning. 

 

A great $me 

was had by 

all with just 

the one 

blemish to the day, the loss of the school phone on the 

bus back to school. But even this had a happy ending 

with a Venezuelan boy, showing honesty beyond belief, contac$ng me. With next to 

no English, just Spanish, we managed to meet over the weekend to retrieve said 

phone. The whole family turned up with him to ensure his safety and my Spanish was 

really put to the test in organising the mee$ng and in expressing my gra$tude. Faith in  

humanity restored. 

Mr Walker 
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Professional Interview Day 2018 

 

Last week, Year 11 had their Professional Interview Day 

(PID).  This is one of the ways that we help to prepare 

students for real life and to gain some of the necessary 

skills and experiences.  In prepara$on for the day, they 

had the opportunity to look at some real life job adverts 

and to complete a CV and a cover le5er.   

 

On the day, they came dressed in professional wear and 

had a 30 min slot with an interviewer.  We welcomed 21 

volunteers from the world of work who generously gave 

up their $me to come and support this event.   

 

During the interview, students 

were asked interview ques$ons 

and also had the chance to get 

some feedback on their CVs 

and cover le5ers and on their 

interview technique.  

 

I have to say that the students 

did us proud – and more  

importantly, did themselves 

proud.   

 

 

 

 

They really immersed themselves in the experience and 

it proved to be an incredibly valuable day.   

They dressed very appropriately and looked super  

professional! 

 

A huge well done to all of the students who took part in the day and a big thank 

you to all of our volunteers, and to Ms Janes for all her help too. 

 

Ms Philippou 

Assistant Headteacher  



10 

 



11 

 

TICKETS ARE LIMITED  - Reserva@ons must be made in advance on a first come 

first served basis.  - Payment in advanced to Lesley Winter or on the door on the 

night (reserva@ons only) 
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School Calendar for 2017-18 

 

Spring Term 2018 

End: Thursday 29
th

 March 

 

Half Term Monday 12
th

 February - Friday 16
th

 February 

Thursday 22
nd

 February  Year 9 Parents/Carers subject Evening 4.30 –7pm 

Thursday 15
th

 March  Year 8 Parents/Carers Subject Evening 4.30 –7pm 

Wednesday 28th March  Steel Pans 40th Anniversary Concert  7pm 

 

Good Friday Bank Holiday 30
th

 March -  

Easter Monday Bank Holiday  2
nd

 April 

  

Summer Term 

Start: Monday 16
th

 April End: Friday 20th July 

Thursday 26
th

 April   Year 7 Parents/Carers Subject Evening 4.30 –7pm 

 

May Bank Holiday Monday 7
th

 May 

Monday 14
th

 May - Year 11 GCSE Examina$ons  

Friday 22
nd

 June 

 

Half Term 

Monday 28
th

 May - Friday 1st June  

Year 11 College Informa@on  College Visits and Open Days   
 

Students Interview Invita@on for LAE ToEenham 

Our first alignment consulta$on date is set for Saturday 10th February. 

Karel Morris | Marke$ng and Admissions Coordinator 

Phone: 020 8352 6020     Email: karel.morris@laeto5enham.ac.uk 

 

Access London (Shoreditch) located on the Hackney Community College Shoreditch  

Campus. 50 Hoxton Street, Shoreditch, London, N1 6LP. Tel: 0207 613 8380 

Open Day Thursday 15th February booking essen@al 

Taster Day Saturday 24th February booking essen@al  

For further details go to h5p://www.accesscrea$ve.ac.uk/loca$ons/london-shoreditch/ 

 

UniDen@sts's Dental School is running a prepara$on course on Saturday 24th February in 

South Kensington, London.  Places are limited and can be booked on their  

website:  www.uniden$sts.com 


